
 Dates to Remember 

Friday 27th November Last day for Scholastic book orders. 

Friday 27th November EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Monday 30th November Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 30th November Road Patrollers Rainbows End Trip. 

Tuesday  1st December Christmas Craft in the Library from 1.20 – 1.50pm.  Everyone welcome. 

Wednesday 2nd December Peninsular Athletics. (Save Day Friday 4th December) 

Thursday 3rd December Helpers Morning Tea from 11.00am in the staffroom. 

Friday 11th December Prize giving assembly commencing at 1.30pm. 

Tuesday  15th December Whanau Kokoru Picnic. 

Wednesday 16th December Whanau Puna and Whanau Wai Picnic. 

Wednesday 16th December Year 6 Pool Party from 3pm to 4.30pm. 

Friday 18th December Final Assembly and Year 6 Farewell commencing at 2.00pm 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Our saying for this week is:  Ko koe ki tēnā, ko ahau ki tēnei kīwai o te kete.  
 

You at that and I at this handle of our kete.  (If we co-operate and work together it makes our tasks easier.) 
 

Nau mai, haere mai! 
Mathematics at Bayswater School 
 
 

 Mathematics and Statistics (generally called Mathematics) in the NZ Curriculum: Mathematics is the exploration and use 
of patterns and relationships in quantities, space, and time. Statistics is the exploration and use of patterns and 
relationships in data. These two disciplines are related but different ways of thinking and of solving problems. Both equip 
students with effective means for investigating, interpreting, explaining, and making sense of the world in which they live. 
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At Bayswater a portion of each day has a mathematics focus, usually around one hour depending on the year level. As well as 
these set times we also draw on and increase our mathematical understanding through different contexts in science and 
technology, social sciences, health and PE and The Arts. 
 
At Bayswater School we use a Problem Solving Approach in which children are given real life problems to solve. They must first 
understand the problem, see the maths in the problem, share ideas and possible methods and solutions, justify their thinking, 
prove their theory as well as demonstrate, disagree and discuss their findings. The other key part is the engagement of children 
in a range of activities to increase their knowledge base including place value and basic facts. We aim to develop 
mathematicians who are critical thinkers and problem solvers. In ‘the old days’ we were taught one method to solve equations 
however nowadays we teach a range of strategies and children are then able to choose the best strategy to solve a given 
problem.  
 
As with literacy Bayswater School children are respected as individuals; meaning they are taught at their level and each having 
their own goals, and preferred style of learning that allows them to attain Personal Excellence, one of our Bayswater values. In 
any one classroom the expectations can range from Level One (Year 1/2 expectations) to Level Four (Year 7/8 expectations) of 
the curriculum. Whole class generic worksheets (everyone does the same) are kept to a minimum; meaning children are more 
engaged, everyone can experience success, and creativity and resilience are encouraged! Teachers spend much of each 
session working with groups and individuals challenging them to think critically and to achieve their goals. 

24th November 2020    

Co-operative problem solving – 
finding the maths in the problem 

and thinking about which would be 
the best strategy 

Basic facts – learning 
through noticing patterns 

in numbers 

Number Works – knowledge and strategy 
development 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Return of Library Books and Class Readers 
 

All library books need to be returned to the class teachers during week 8 (30th November to 4th December) ready for the 
annual stock take.  
 

All readers need to be returned to the class teachers during week 9 (7th to 11th December) so the readers are ready for 2021.  
Many thanks for your ongoing support.  
 

Peninsula Kapa Haka festival 
 

Co-operative problem solving - finding the 
maths in the problem and thinking about which 

would be the best strategy 
Given a problem in the context of making a 

documentary 

Using number and estimation 
to predict weight 

Learning through play 



 
 

Our tamariki have done us proud once again! They performed at the Peninsula Kapa Haka Festival last Friday where they 
watched groups from other North Shore schools perform, mingled with other children at morning tea time and performed with 
mana in front of a full house! They started with a karanga from Breah, Paegan and Maraea, performed Whakataka Te Hau, then 
Quinn and Lhukyah shared a mihi. They performed a new waiata, Te Whare E Tu Nei then out came the poi for Te Poi o 
Waikokoru and rounding off with E Minaka and Toru Manu Iti. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Helpers’ Morning Tea 
Thursday 3rd December at 11.00am 

 

To all parents, whānau and community members who help in so many ways...  Please 
come to our helpers’ morning tea on Thursday 3rd December from 11.00am in the 
staffroom.  We would like to show you how much we appreciate all that you do for us.   

To assist us with our catering please RSVP to Fiona or Irene  
by Wednesday 25th November. 

Please email admin@bayswater.school.nz or call 445-6226. 

 
 
Sibling Enrolments 
If you have a pre-schooler due to start school in February next year, it would be appreciated if you could advise the school office and 
pick up/drop off an enrolment pack.  This will assist us greatly when planning classes for next year. 
 

Similarly, if you are leaving Bayswater at the end of this year and not returning in 2020 we would appreciate knowing this in advance. 
 

Marianne Coldham 
Acting Principal / Tumuaki Tuarua 

 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Elliot Rose Western 9yrs, Leikyn Morunga 11yrs, Jai Elphick-Moon 9yrs  

Abigail Marks 8yrs and Zephyr Basset 10yrs. 
We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 
 
 
 

 
Keeping The Lights On - 28th November 

1:30pm and 7pm - Kiri Te Kanawa Theatre, Aotea Centre 
 

Kia ora koutou....Bayswater student Petra Wehrle will be performing this coming Saturday in The 
National Youth Theatre's show Keeping the Lights On - A 15th Anniversary Celebration.  Due to 
covid their show The Little Mermaid was cancelled but the company was determined to truck on and 
have pulled together a variety show of songs from their musicals over the past 15yrs.  For more 
information and to book tickets click on the link here. 
https://www.ticketmaster.co.nz/national.../artist/1881036 
 

Joining their fabulous cast on stage are some very special guest performers Carl Doy (Piano by 
Candlelight and NYT Patron) and Edward Laurenson (#1 Selling Disney Recording Artist and NYT 
Alumni). 

 
 

Sports Notices 

Touch Rugby 
 

Year 1 Kowhai 1 - Hauraki Bolts 10.  A tough match against an experienced team.  Players of the day Juno Donaldson for 
superb picking up and passing and Lillian Morehu Waru for a stellar run up the sideline. 

 

Year 2 Whero played Stanley Bay Stars. The score was 7-4 to Stanley Bay.  The player of the day was Metua .Kainuku.  
for using good strategies.  A wonderful team effort.  Team Whero played well. 

 

Year 3/4 Kakariki played Devonport Dynomos.  The score was 3-1 to Devonport.  The player of the day was Harry Booker 
who was a brilliant attacker.  The children continue to show excellent sportsmanship and play brilliantly. The 
coaches are very proud of them. 

 

Year 5/6 Kikorangi played Stanley Bay Skyhawks. The score was 12-1 to Stanley Bay.  The player of the day was Monty 
Henderson.  Monty got player of the day for his great commitment to defence and never giving up.  It was a great 
game to watch. 



Community Notices 
 

Kelly Club Bayswater is Hiring!  
Programme Co-ordinator and Casual Positions available 
 

We're looking for applicants that are available and willing to work 6.45am-8.30/9am and 2.30pm-6pm Monday to Friday. 
The Programme Co-ordinator role includes 5-10 hours of admin. Hours of work will vary between 25 to 35 hours per week 
depending on the specific programme size of your venue and the shifts you are available to work. Full-time work may be available 
during school holiday periods.  
 

Applicants must be able to work in a team environment, have strong leadership skills, have experience leading a team, have great 
communication skills, be able to think on their feet, be flexible and adapt to different situations and most of all be passionate and 
enjoy working with children. 
 

Note: successful applicants will be required to have a police check. 
Applicants for this position should have NZ residency or a valid NZ work permit and must have their own form of transport. 
 

To apply for the Programme Co-ordinator position follow the link: https://www.seek.co.nz/job/50883541 
 

To apply for a casual position email your CV and cover letter to jeremy@kellyclub.co.nz    

 



 



Christmas Tree Orders 
  

Ready to close off 2020?  Yes, it’s that time of year already!  Please support 1st Devonport Scout Group  
this Christmas by buying your tree from us. 
 

• Standard Size (1.7m –2.2m) Tree - $55 includes free delivery  
• Large Size (2.2m – 2.7m) Tree - $85 includes free delivery  
• Tree Collection (post Christmas) is $15  
 

You can order online or email us at 1dsg.xmastrees@gmail.com and we’ll send you a link.  
 

We will confirm your order and supply bank account details for online payment.  All orders must be received  
by Tuesday 1st December 2020.  
 

Delivery of trees will take place Thursday 3rd December from 6pm, and collection on Friday 8th January 2021 from 9am. 
 

Please note we deliver only on the Devonport peninsula up to Hauraki Corner.  Thank you for your kind support and we wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas. 



 


